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logical sequence, fully and completely.” By this means, the membership will
receive, not only the annual volume, but also, each month, a list of the titles of all
original articles in pharmaceutical literature of the previous month and can promptly
refer to same; to the practical worker the manner of publication of such data
will be immaterial so long as he can be kept in close touch with the latest develop-
ments of pharmaceutical progress, while the avoidance of the duplication of printed
matter by the Association first, monthly in the JOURNAL, and second, annually
in the Year Book, will be the part of economic wisdom.

It will be of interest to state that Prof. H. V. Arny, Reporter on the Progress
of Pharmacy, and Chairman of the Committee on Research, has most kindly con-
sented to prepare for the JoURNAL, each month, an index pharmaceuticus or bibli-
ography of pharmaceutical research, as announced elsewhere in this issue.

Many other service-features will doubtless suggest themselves to the readers
of the JourNalL, and on behalf of the Committee on Publication, the writer would
state that the Committee will gladly welcome any and all suggestions offered for
the betterment of the JourNaL, and will give them due and careful consideration;
but it should be stated that the Committee must be governed somewhat by the
question of the increased cost that the adoption of a suggestion will entail and
whether or not the increased cost can be offset by condensing or eliminating less
important features. In other words, the resources of the Association are limited
and must be conserved.

How can the JOURNAL better serve you?
J. W. ENGLAND.

“WOODINE” SUGGESTED AS NAME FOR METHYIL ALCOHOL.

Commissioner of Internal Revenue Daniel C. Roper is considering a suggestion from manu-
facturing chemists that all manufacturers and dealers in wood alcohol be required to place on the
containers thereof a distinctive label, and to destroy all labels and literature containing the word
< ‘alcohol.”  “Woodine, a poisonous compound,” is suggested as a name for methyl aleohol.

ALCOHOIL, ON HAND JANUARY 17 TO BE REPORTED.

Persons legally permitted to have in their possession intoxicating liquors on and after January
17 are required to report within ten days from that date to the collector of internal revenue for
the district in which they live, or have their principal place of business, the kind of such liquor,
it is announced by the Internal Revenue Bureau. Liquors requiring to be reported and not
included in the inventory are subject to seizure. Liquors possessed in a private dwelling do not
have to be reported; neither are distilled spirits in distillery bonded warehouses, general bonded
warehouses, and special bonded warehouses, wines held in bonded wineries and in bonded store-
rooms, and liquors in customs bonded warehouses. New alcohol regulations will be issued after

January 17.





